
  

Remember the Sabbath day, and keep it holy,  

(Exodus 20:8). 

 

 If I ever admonish you to keep the 

Sabbath, you know that thunder is about to 

strike.  Pastors are notoriously bad at Sabbath-

keeping.  By definition, we work on Sabbaths.  

Like most of the rest of the world, we get 

Saturdays off, but often spend much of that 

thinking about Sundays.  We’re supposed to 

take another day in the week (it was Friday for 

me) to compensate, but I always spent Fridays 

working at home on sermons anyway.  Since I 

started this doctorate, I study at home on 

Thursdays and come in the office on Fridays.  

In short, there’s always a but…  We should 

keep the Sabbath, but…  
 Regardless of schedules, conflicts, 

deadlines, etc…, I should be more diligent 

about the Sabbath.  The sixth commandment, 

after all, is a gift that is only good if we use it.  

In fairness to pastors, though, we are the only 

people that I know of who are never not on call.  

The hours spent officially working are flexible, 

which I appreciate, but if someone needs me on 

a holiday, or a weekend, or at night, or even on 

vacation, I need to show up.  Today’s pastors 

are also slugging through a context of change 

and decline.  The church is certainly not the 

grand old respected institution that it once was.  

As such, people are anxious, and they often 

project that anxiety into their churches, which 

lands squarely between their pastor’s eyes.   

 I love my job, I am blessed do be doing 

this, and we have a great congregation here.  

That’s not true for many pastors.  I just met 

with a few pastors and their horror stories are 

chilling.  I am very blessed, then, in every way 

to serve here.  Having mentioned all of that, 

though, I’m tired and I need a break.  My 

contract has a stipulation for a three-month 

sabbatical every seven years.  My seventh year 

was last year, but I didn’t think I needed a 

sabbatical then or even wanted one.  This year, 

I know better.  So I’m taking one.  My last 

Sunday here will be June 12
th

 and I will return 

on August 14th.  British Hyrams, our DCM, 

will ably hold down the fort while I’m gone.  

She will assume preaching and pastoral care 

duties, and several of our students will preach, 

as well.  If there is an emergency, my cell 

number is still good and works beautifully.  If 

I am needed, especially for a funeral, I will do 

my best to be here. 

 Some people go on these elaborate 

trips for their sabbaticals.  One friend of mine 

studied in Scotland and another friend took his 

camper across the country.  I’ve got a few trips 

planned, but most of my days will be spent in 

the library at Union Seminary studying for this 

doctorate.  Needless to say, I have a lot to read 

and a lot to write, so much so that I will need 

to get back to work in August to get a break. 

 To be honest, I’ve got mixed feelings 

about sabbaticals.  Raymond Young pastored 

this church and Pleasant Hill jointly for close 

to thirty years and never once went on 

sabbatical.  Then again, that was a very 

different time and place.  I think my main 

objection to it, though, is that it just doesn’t 

feel productive enough.  Even if I do read all 

fifteen of these books and write all sixty of 

these pages (which is quite a feat for me), 

something about a sabbatical offends my sense 

of industry and hard work.  When, after all, 

was your last sabbatical? 

 Yet we all desperately need rest, and I 

do think that pastors almost always teeter on 

the brink of collapse.  Now that I think about 

it, maybe that’s why the vast majority of my 

seminary classmates are no longer pastoring 

congregations.  We all need rest.  Pastors need 

rest.  I need rest.  I haven’t gotten 
much lately, but that’s about to 

change.  I will tell you all about it in 

August!  I love you all and am 

blessed to be your pastor.                  

                                    —Luke 

     From the Pastor’s Pen 
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The Beginning of 
the Conversation 

Central Steele Creek 
Presbyterian Church 

Phone: 704-588-1211 

Fax: 704-588-1461 
 

Luke H. Maybry                    Pastor 

British Hyrams                  Director of Christian Ministries 

Sheila Fetner                       Director of Music 

Tom Schmutzler                     Associate Director of Music 

David Hines                               Director of Handbells 

Lisa Caudle                                   Director of Preschool 

John Granger                    Custodian 

Allyson Haenlein           Administrative Assistant 

Rob Vojvoda     Treasurer 

Jeanne Sikes               Financial Secretary 

Charlotte Burgess          Clerk of Session 

Pat Hart                              Moderator of Deacons 

 
 

 

 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
     Sunday School                   9:15am 

     Worship                 10:30am 

Deadlines 
July/August 2016 issue deadline is June 24 
Articles received late will be included the next month. 

Sunday Bulletin: Thursdays, 10:00am 
Articles received late will be included the next week. 

CSCPC Women’S GrouPS 

 

Circle of Friends 

10:00am, Room 300, Saturday, June 4 

 

Deborah Circle 

5:30pm, Parlor, Tuesday, June 14 

DID YOU KNOW? 
You may not be aware of this so we are spreading the word 
literally! Luke's Sunday sermons are posted on our church  
website and FB page.  If you miss a Sunday service, you do 
not have to miss Luke's message! Please share this news 
with others.         
Website address: www.cscpc.org/worship/sermons. 
Facebook: Central Steele Creek Presbyterian Church.  

 

 

 

 

THE MONTH OF JUNE 

Baby Food & Formula 

Please place items in the donation box 

Pastor’s Reading Corner 
            Recommended Book List 

A Nazareth Manifesto, Samuel Wells;Wiley Blackwell, 

Chichester, West Sussex, United Kingdom  2015 

      “But it is  not the whole of the good news.  There is also life.  
Christianity is not just faith about the past and hope for the future:  
it is also love in the present.  Christianity is a way of living made 
possible by the removal of our panic about death.  It is a way  
characterized by joy, peace, gentleness, goodness, and patience.  
Today we would add words that we associate with the virtues of 
our era - words like generosity, hospitality, kindness, inclusivity, 
respect, compassion, trust, and dignity.  Jesus says I am the life - 
not “I bring the life” or “I procure the life” or “I promise the life” - 
but I am the life.1   This is a present tense thing.  If you cannot live it 
now, what hope does it truly give for the future? 
     The problem for the church is how easy it is for Christians to get 
a hold of one of these dimensions and not the other.  Half the 
church grabs hold of the resurrection and runs the danger of  
missing the life.  It concentrates on personal salvation, getting into 
heaven, knowing you are forgiven, having a personal relationship 
with Jesus, and often a rather narrow range of issues in so-called 
personal morality that promise to keep us in God’s good books.  
The risk is that Christianity becomes a means to an end, a device to 
avoid hell and head toward heaven forever; in short a rather self-
centered and limited project.  People tend to look at it from the 
outside and wonder whether it really and truly represents the life 
that Jesus is talking about.   
     Yet half the church makes the opposite mistake.  It concentrates 
on the life, and talks about justice, and tolerance, and rights, and 
affirmation, and the planet, and never quite gets round to focusing 
on the crisis of death, the need for personal repentance, the  
awesomeness of judgment, the fear of oblivion or everlasting  
torment or isolation in eternity.  The trouble with this is that, while 
it is admirable, it is not always clear in what sense it is Christianity, 
because the commitments and perceptions are often shared with a 
whole range of secular and religious people looking for a better and 
more equal society; and often reference to Jesus disappears almost 
altogether.”   
 

Taken from Samuel Wells’ A Nazareth Manifesto Part V, Chapter 15, pg. 

272 
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 Ladies Save the Date: 

Ladies, Please save the following dates: 
Sept. 30th - Oct. 2nd, 2016 - Women's Fall Retreat.  We will be 
going to Ridgecrest Conference Center this year.  Ridgecrest is 
in Western North Carolina near Black Mountain, NC.   If you 
have any questions or want to put your name on the list, please 
call Charlotte Burgess or the church office. 

SUMMER IS COMING 

 AND SO IS: 

VACATION BIBLE CAMP 

Saturday, July 23, 2016 

                 9:00am-2:30pm 

Registration form and flyer are on the next page!  Please 

sign up soon.  Space is limited. 

We also need volunteers to sign up.  It's only one day, 

but we need YOUR help to make it a success!  Are you 

able to volunteer...for one hour...for two hours...the 

whole day?  God is doing great things in our communi-

ty--come and be a part of it!  Contact Letarshia Robinson 

by phone (704) 965-6175 or email  colert9@gmail.com   

to sign up.    Thank you! 

            New Directories  

with Email Addresses! 

                  We are working on new church  

directories.  If you have had a change of 

address or phone number, please let the church office 

know.  Also, email addresses will be included.  If you do 

not want your email address included, please contact 

Allyson in the church office.   

Mighty Acts  

Charity Golf Tournament 

 

 

 
 

What:    4-Person Captain’s Choice 

When:  Saturday, June 25, 1:00pm Shotgun Start 

Where:  Spring Lake Country Club 

              1375 Spring Lake Rd., York, SC  29745 

Cost:    $60.00 per player includes lunch, greens fees 

  & range balls. 

To register, call the church at 704-588-1211 or see a 

Mighty Acts Sunday School class member. 

 

Come have fun while helping us to 

make a difference in the heart of 

steele creek! 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

4 – 6 – 4 

CONCERTS ARE BACK! 

4 Sundays in June (6th month) at 4 PM 

*  JUNE   5 –  BELLS 'N' BRASS    

       (Musical tour de force) 
    * NOTE:  This concert will be held at 'BIG' Steele  Creek  

                        due   to  logistical requirements. 

 

    JUNE  12–  'ZENITH'  Woodwind Trio 

       (With Connie Hillard & friends) 

    JUNE  19–  THE BLUEGRASS TRAVELERS 

       (The best in bluegrass)  

    JUNE  26–  PIANO FANTASTIQUE 

        (Top players from Charlotte Academy of Music) 

 

Additional details will be forthcoming. 

In children’s choir we are working on both the technical 

sides of singing and music and also on the meanings of 

the lyrics.  When we talk about the lyrics, I love hearing 

what the words connect to in their lives and faith.  Some 

of the songs we are learning are “blasts from the past” 

 (for example, “Tell Me the Stories of Jesus”), but we 

are also learning contemporary music as well.  The chil-

dren are quick studies, and it helps a great deal that sev-

eral of them are taking piano or violin lessons.  My hope 

is that they will develop a love of singing and music that 

will last a lifetime because music is a gift to the soul 

which lifts our hearts when nothing else can.  We hope to 

sing again on Father’s Day but will take the summer off 

to accommodate vacation schedules.  When we begin 

practicing again in August, we are adding instruments for 

at least one song with the goal of doing more of that in 

the future.  Thanks to the parents who are so diligent 

about bringing their children to choir!  

                                                          Judy Corbett 

 

Children’s Choir Update 
 

Children’s Choir singing in 
worship on Mother’s Day, 
May 8th 
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  PRESCHOOL NEWS 

             We have successfully completed  
another year at preschool!  We had the honor 

of serving some wonderful children and their families.  
My biggest hope is that we have planted seeds for Christ 
in these little hearts! 
    For those of you who may not know, Central Steele 
Creek Preschool has been here since 1985. We provide a 
happy, Christian environment for children ages 2 to 5 
years old.  Our goal is to help each child grow socially, 
emotionally and spiritually. It is a safe place for  
children to experience a little more independence and 
learn to be a part of a class. They learn to follow  
directions, make friends and just play!  We want them to 
leave here comfortable in a classroom and prepared for 
Kindergarten.   
     We are still registering for the 2016-2017 preschool 
year.  I will keep information in our hallway for anyone 
who may have a preschool age child or know someone 
who does.  We will also have an opening for an  
assistant teacher next year as I will be leaving the class-
room (makes me want to cry to even think about).  I will 
try to fill this over the summer so if you know someone 
who may be interested, that has preschool experience, 
please have them notify me at preschool@cscpc.org. 
    Lastly, I want to thank this congregation for the  
ongoing support of this preschool!  Whether it is coming 
to see one of our programs, providing a surprise break-
fast and treats for the teachers, or giving words of  
encouragement, we appreciate it! 
                                            Love,  Lisa 

 Congratulations  
Scholarship Recipients! 

Emily Cheek, Rachel Cheek                                                                                  

                         & Dylan Beaty 

        The 2016 Central Steele Creek Church Scholarship awards  
( in memory of Marion Blackwelder ) were given on Graduate 
Sunday to Emily Cheek and Rachel Cheek. Emily and Rachel are 
the daughters of Andy and Beverly Cheek and  are  the grand-
daughters of Jerry and Joy Cheek. Emily is a 2016 graduate of 
Marvin Ridge High School and will be attending Appalachian 
State University. Rachel graduated from Marvin Ridge in 2015 
and will be a sophomore at University of North Carolina at Chapel 
Hill. 
         The Pete and Gertrude Memorial Scholarship award for 2016 
was given to Dylan Beaty. Dylan is the son of Jason Beaty and 
great-grandson of Joan Hedgepeth. He is a graduate of Olympic 
High School and will be attending Central Piedmont Community 
College.  
        In addition, Cheyenne Beaty received the second year of her 
award from the Gallant Scholarship Fund, and Darby Noblett  
received the third year of her award from the Gallant Scholarship 
Fund. 
         For the benefit of our new members, Marion Blackwelder 
was the daughter of Charles and Sarah Blackwelder and niece of 
Jack and Mae Austin. She was a student at Brevard College and 
died in an automobile accident in December 1979. The Central 
Steele Creek Scholarship Fund was started in 1984 as a tribute to 
her memory. The awards are made yearly and only the interest is 
used to finance the awards with the principal being untouched. 
Additional donations are gratefully accepted as the cost of a  
college education keeps rising. 
         The Pete and Gertrude Gallant Memorial Scholarship was 
established in 2014. They were long time members of our church 
and their daughter Carol Gallant has funded the scholarship in 
their honor. The scholarship is given to the recipient for four  
consecutive years provided that the student maintains acceptable 
grades in their field of study. 

Youth Group Celebration 

Emily Cheek and  
Dylan Beaty 

On Sunday May 22nd youth group held a 
celebration and “roast” for our two high school graduates.  
Emily and Dylan were surrounded by family, friends, youth 
group leaders, Sunday school teachers and confirmation 
sponsors.  We laughed together at the fun times and a few 
of us shed a tear as we reflected on the love and support 
that has helped them grow in faith and in life.  In the end 
Emily and Dylan were reminded that no matter where life 
takes them, Central is always their home.  We look forward 
to encouraging them in their future endeavors.  God bless 
Emily and Dylan! 

 Graduation Sunday Highlights! 
May 22, 2016 

Our graduates: (left to right) Jamal Hyrams, Aman 
Hyrams, Akilah Hyrams, British Hyrams, Emily 
Cheek and Dylan Beaty. 
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MEMORIALS  &  HONORARIUMS 

STAFF HIGHLIGHTS:  

TEN Years with CSCPC! 

     We celebrate Tom Schmutzler, our Organist and Assistant  
Director of Music, on his 10-year anniversary with Central Steele 
Creek Presbyterian Church.  Tom is a graduate of Westminster 
Choir college in Princeton, NJ and Hartt School of Music,  
University of Hartford.  He has composed and published many 
church works for organ and/or choir.  He has also composed 
music for jazz and ensembles and is an active jazz pianist and 
teacher. 
     In addition to his regular organist responsibilities, Tom volun-
teered to direct the Disciples and the Trio when their director 
had to take a leave of absence.  He is attempting to educate us 
all by including “Know Your Hymns” in our Sunday bulletin.  
From a history of a hymn or just a word or phrase in a hymn to 
evaluating our new hymnal, Tom’s passion for music is evident. 
     This month will be the 7th year of the 4/6/4 Concert series 
that Tom has not only helped plan, but performed in along with 
Sheila Fetner, our Music Director.  Last year’s concert included 
an original composition by Tom, “Waltz in Lavender”. 
     Thank you, Tom, for enriching our worship service on  
Sundays and for all your extra efforts to keep music alive at  
Central. 

      New Hymnals are here! 
     Dedication Sunday was May 15, 2016.  Thank you  

      for all the generous support! 

IN HONOR OF: DONATED BY: 

Mike & Judy Brown Marge Caselli 

Reginald C. Busby, Jr. Debra Busby Clapham 

Bradley & Amelia Clapham Mark & Debra Clapham 

Rev. Luke Maybry Mark & Debra Clapham 

Charlaine Clark Debra & Mark Clapham 

Michelle Skidmore Ardy Skidmore 

Our Parents Robert & Stephanie Vojvoda 

Russell & Becky Helms George & Marilyn Hege 

Johnny & Charlotte Burgess George & Marilyn Hege 

Stan & Wanda Morris George & Marilyn Hege 

Vic & Noell Duran George & Marilyn Hege 

Our son, David Chester Knapp Chet & Chris Knapp 

Our son, Michael Robert Knapp Chet & Chris Knapp 

Mable Osborne Donna & Debby 

Leigh Ann Burns & Andrew Burns Kenny Burns 

My Children & Grandchildren Joe McGrath 

Rachel & Emily Cheek Andy & Beverly Cheek 

Joy & Jerry Cheek Andy & Beverly Cheek 

Herman Canipe, Sr. Herman Jr. & Teresa Canipe 

Kay & Jim Patterson, Pat & Sandy Hart Mary Deal 

Westin Deal Mary Deal 

My Grandchildren Mary Deal 

Ethan & Sydney Swetta Mary Deal 

Charles M. Williams Dorothy Williams 

My Grandson-Eli Sikes Jeanne Sikes 

To the Glory of God Jeanne Sikes 

Debby & Richard Moss Donna Young 

Joyce & Eric Smith Donna Young 

Bud & Pauline Shaney Your Children & Grandchildren 

Eddie Thornburg Clara Whitley 

My Daughters-Debby, Cathy & Donna Mable Osborne 

Jack & Mary Phillips Wade & Cindy Shepard 

My Grandparents, Kay & Jim Patterson John Henry Hammond 

To the Glory of God Burns & Jean Taylor 

To the Glory of God Burns & Jean Taylor 

The Staff and Congregation of CSCPC Allyson Haenlein 

Pat Gibson Joe McGrath 

Rhonda & Lester Weaver Bud & Pauline Shaney 

Jessica & Matt Smith Bud & Pauline Shaney 

Lauren, Dusty & Beckett Shaw, Anna 
Eargle Debbie & Billy Eargle 

Ava, Holden & Tucker Stallings Robert & Danielle Stallings 

Levenia Coley Tim & Elaine Hood 

Wilma Price Ruby Potts 

the Love of my life-Greta Lambert Toni         

Billy & Debbie Eargle Dusty, Lauren & Beckett Shaw 

The Mighty Acts Class Stan & Wanda Morris 

John & Charlotte Burgess Stan & Wanda Morris 

IN HONOR OF DONATED BY 

John M. Hayes The Hayes Family 

Anne Clapham Leigh Ann Burns 

Annette Caudle Circle #1 

Julia, Caroline & Jack Maybry Luke & Leah Maybry 

Dolores Smith Charles & Donna Winter 

Pete & Kris Hart Newton & Family Pat & Sandy Hart 

Tim & Allison Hart Koch & Family Pat & Sandy Hart 

Rev. Luke Hamilton Maybry & Family Pat & Sandy Hart 

Rev. Dr. Joseph McCutchen &  Pat & Sandy Hart 

Elizabeth McCutchen & Family  

In memory of Neill Grier, the Brown Grier & Emma B. 

Young classes 

In Memory of Lucy Glick, Circle #1 

        Thank you!  

Thank you to the twenty volunteers who 

came out on May 7th for our kitchen spring 

cleaning. You did a fabulous job in the FLC 

and the FH kitchens. Thanks for your energy 

and dedication to keep our kitchens sparkling clean and up 

and running for the remainder of the year. A special thanks 

goes to John Granger for his help.  
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IN MEMORY OF: DONATED BY: 

Bill & Lena Young Toni & Greta Lambert 

Barbara Walz McGrath Joe & Family 

Tom & Mildred Blackwelder Bob & Linda Blackwelder 

Lewis Burns Kenny Burns 

Wally Osborne Donna & Debby 

Ruth & Ira Choate Barry & Barbara Choate 

John W. Quinn Joyce Quinn 

Bob & Grace Weaver The Tolley Family 

Edward Clark Norman Geraldine Norman 

Nancy Long Busby Debra Busby Clapham 

James W. Price Wilma Price 

Diane Tobias Price Ken & Mike Price 

Ardrey & Allie Mae Price Ken & Diane Price 

Carrie Ona & Jonas H. Erwin Evelyn Ervin 

Bill Young, Sr. Mary Phillips 

Lena Young Mary Phillips 

Lucy Camp Whelchel Mary Phillips 

Mary Camp Welchel Mary Phillips 

Jack & Mae Austin Wade & Cindy Shepard 

Jerry Corbett Wade & Cindy Shepard 

Hazel Arnold Mike Arnold 

Russell & Elaine Barbee David & Beverly Barbee 

Alonzo & Beverly Moore David & Beverly Barbee 

Wally Osborne Mable Osborne 

Mr. & Mrs. James Marlowe Sheila Fetner 

Mamie Dickson Sheila Fetner 

James F. Roche & Shirley (Roche) Heck Pam & Rick Murphy 

Lena Young Circle #1 

Lena Scholtz Young Mike & Judy Brown 

William B. Young, Sr. Mike & Judy Brown 

Annabelle Neely Grier Judy & Mike Brown 

Edgar Lee Grier I Judy & Mike Brown 

John Smith Charles & Donna Winter 

Evelyn Winter Charles & Donna Winter 

Earle Winter Charles & Donna Winter 

Arthur "Buck" Price George & Ellie Bostick 

Harriet " Jean" Price George & Ellie Bostick 

Julia Poole Hamilton Luke Hamilton Maybry 

Rose Jones Maybry Luke Hamilton Maybry 

Denny Deal Pat & Sandy Hart 

Virginia Barefoot Reuben Mozingo 

Edgar & Emily Smith Eric & Joyce Smith 

William & Ella McKinney Eric & Joyce Smith 

Buck & Gracie Newsom John & Charlotte Burgess 

Rickey Newsom John & Charlotte Burgess 

IN MEMORY OF: DONATED BY: 

Jim Price Ruby Potts 

Maude Erwin Pratt Kay & Jim Patterson 

Lena S. Young Kay & Jim Patterson 

Dennis R. Deal Kay & Jim Patterson 

Margaret M. Reep Kay & Jim Patterson 

Maude Erwin Pratt Crawford Patterson Hammond 

Dennis R. Deal Crawford Patterson Hammond 

John & Evelyn Walz Joe McGrath 

John McGrath, Jr. Joe McGrath 

John & Francis McGrath Sr. Joe McGrath 

Mr. & Mrs. Carris M. Caudle Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Caudle 

Mr. & Mrs. David Loy Froneberger Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Caudle 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard C. Hood Tim & Elaine Hood 

George Lester Coley Tim & Elaine Hood 

Jerry Corbett Tim & Elaine Hood 

Jerry Corbett Judy Corbett 

Sarah King Susan Osmar 

Johnnie Hayes The Hayes Family 

Naomi Vaiden Sandra & Clint Burke 

Priscilla Burke Sandra & Clint Burke 

Herman & Marie Lawing Gail Lawing Houston 

Dr. Fred R. Robertson, III Julia, Caroline & Jack Maybry 

Dr. Fred R. Robertson, III Julia, Caroline & Jack Maybry 

Reid Michael Sampson Ken, Cheryl & Ameila Sampson 

Mary Francis Craddock ClaraWhitley 

Denny Deal Mary Deal 

Robert Van (Bob) Sikes Jeanne Sikes 

Alan Sikes Jeanne Sikes 

Our Grandparents Robert & Stephanie Vojvoda 

William A. Grier 
wife Sue and daughters, Donna,  
 Ruth & Carolyn 

Pauline "Bill" Canipe Herman Canipe 

Mack & Erika Hager Stan & Wanda Morris 

Sam & Travis Morris Stan & Wanda Morris 

Jack & Catherine Drago Joyce & Jim Martin 

Carl & Ruth Drago Joyce & Jim Martin 

James Curtis & Lillie Belle Martin Joyce & Jim Martin 
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21 Eric Robinson 

23 Bob Caudle 
        Edith Grier 

25 Hunter Wilson 
29    Renee Daniel 

1 Beth Patterson 

        Pauline Shaney 
        Dalton Spratt 

2 Rachel Dorr 
        Anna Davis 

        Michael Tolley 
5 Leigh Ann Burns 

        Wilson Caselli 
        Aman Hyrams 
6 Rhonda Weaver 

7 Jim Martin 
8 Ava Carter 

        Dustin Shaw 
13 David Hines 

15 Ellis Kate Caudle 
17 Joy Cheek 

        Cheryl Sampson 
19 Ralph Hamilton 

20 Erin Osborne 

 Birthdays-June Worship Chi ld Care — June 2016 
 Volunteers                Volunteers 

June 5 Debby Moss Open Open Open 

June 12 Open Open Open Open 

 

June 19 Open Open Open Open 

June 26 

 

 

Open 
 

 

Open 

 

 

 

Open 

 

 

 

Open 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUNE  2016 
       Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     
 

 

 

 

   
 

 
    

1 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Scouts, 7:00pm 

2 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery 

7:00pm 

 

   
 

 3 
AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

 

 

4 

Circle of Friends, 
10:00am 

 

5    
Sunday School, 9:15am 

Worship, 10:30am 

Guest Outreach, 11:45am 

 

 

4-6-4 Concert @ Steele 

Creek PC 

6 

AA, 12:00pm 

Boy Scout Troop Leaders,  

6:00pm 

Central Ringers, 6:15pm 

7 

VBS Team, 4:00pm 

Publicity Team, 

5:30pm 

B&G Team, 6:00pm 

Tuesday Night  

Basketball, 6:00pm 

 

8 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Scouts, 7:00pm 

9 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Emmaus Board, 7:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery 

7:00pm 

 

10 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

11 
 

12 

Sunday School, 9:15am 

Worship, 10:30am 

Fellowship Team, 

11:45am 

 

Chrysalis Group, 2:30pm 

4-6-4 Concert, 4:00pm 

 

13 

AA, 12:00pm 

Christian Ed, 4:00pm 

Staff Support, 5:15pm 

Central Ringers, 6:15pm 

 

 

 

 

14 

Deborah Circle, 

5:30pm 

Tuesday Night  

Basketball,  6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

15 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Scouts, 7:00pm 

 

 

16 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery 

7:00pm 

17 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

 

 
 

18 

DayLily Club Luncheon, 

11:30pm 

19  

FATHER’S DAY 

Sunday School, 9:15am 

Worship,10:30am 

Deacons, 11:45am 

 

4-6-4 concert, 4:00pm 

 

20 

AA, 12:00pm 

Central Ringers, 6:15pm 

Cub Scout Leaders, 

6:30pm 

 

 

 

21 

Tuesday Night  

Basketball, 6:00pm 

Worship Team, 6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

22 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Scouts, 7:00pm 

 

23 
Session, 6:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery, 

7:00pm 

 

24 
AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

 
 

 

25 
Mighty Acts  

Golf Tournament 

 

26 

Sunday School, 9:15am 

Worship, 10:30am 

 

 

4-6-4 concert, 4:00pm 

27 

AA, 12:00pm 

Central Ringers, 6:15pm 

 

 

 

28 
Tuesday Night  

Basketball, 6:00pm 

29 
AA, 12:00pm 

 

Choir, 6:45pm 

Scouts, 7:00pm 

30 
Food Addicts in Recovery, 

7:00pm 

  
 

Worship Child Care Sign Up Genius link 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0548afad2baaff2-mayaug 


